                 EVENTS RELEVANT to WG#4 ACTIVITY OCCURRING

                                       SINCE OUR 2007 MEETING
1. Two significant torsional events have occurred at one power plant since our meeting in Tampa. A torsional monitor was connected to a unit at the plant but both events were missed by the monitor. The first event was missed because while the unit was off line on turning gear during an outage the torque impulses of the turning gear teeth filled up the monitor’s memory and no one noticed it. Once back on line, an event occurred but the memory was full and could not record the event. The second event occurred on April 3rd of 2008 but the unit with the monitor was off line for a scheduled outage at the time.
2. Modeling of the 500KV system between the Northwest the Los Angeles area as well as some connected 230KV systems is nearing completion. We hope to present some of the findings at our meeting at Pittsburgh.

3. NOTE: Other members of the working group are encouraged to add to this list and return it to me prior to July 18, 2008.     
